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TOOMA ROAD WORKS 

Road repair works are 

underway on a 1.4km section 

of Tooma Rd near the Paddys 

River Falls Rd intersection. 

The works involve 100mm of 

gravel overlay which will then 

be sealed with two coat seal.  

This project is funded under 

the NSW Government’s 

Regional and Local Road Repair Program (RLRRP) and will be 

completed in 3-4 weels subject to favourable weather conditions. 

NEW ACCOMMODATION OPENED 

The new Itinerant Worker Accommodation 

at the Batlow Caravan Park was officially 

opened on Wednesday 4 October.  

Wagga MP Dr Joe McGirr MP joined 

Mayor Ian Chaffey, Councillors and 

community members for the official 

ceremony.  

Dr McGirr said that the opening was 

another chapter in Batlow’s recovery from 

the 2019-20 bushfires.  

The project was jointly funded by the 

Australian and NSW Government’s and 

has provided an additional 60 permanent 

beds to support the local horticultural and 

forestry industries. 

COUNCILLOR COLUMN – MAYOR IAN CHAFFEY 

I urge all residents to start preparing your homes and properties ahead of 
the start of this year’s bushfire season. 

We are entering an El Nino weather phase which brings hot and dry 
conditions and below-average rainfall and we have already seen 
bushfires on the NSW south coast and Hunter regions so we can’t be 
complacent thinking it won't happen to us again. 

It is vital that we listen to the advice from the NSW Rural Fire Service and 
our own local Brigades to act now and develop our bushfire survival 
plans and clean up our houses and properties. 

This includes things like clearing gutters, keeping grass short, and 
cleaning up fallen leaves, twigs, and branches from around our yards and 
paddocks. 

We need to ensure we have cleared around our homes including things 
like moving the firewood stacked on the front veranda away from any 
buildings. The last thing we want is to leave more fire fuel lying around. 

The RFS also recommends that residents: 

• Develop a bushfire survival plan and talk about it with family/friends 

• Use the NSW bushfire household assessment tool to know your fire 
risk 

• Be aware of the new fire danger ratings and how to use them as a 
trigger for action  

• Know where your local Neighbourhood Safer Places are located, 
should you need to seek shelter 

• Create a watch zone on the Hazards Near Me app to be notified of 
any fires in your area 

It’s not only up to the 
RFS to keep us safe, 
as residents we have a 
responsibility to ensure 
our own safety and 
preparedness too.  

http://www.svc.nsw.gov.au/
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